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Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association







Board Meeting -January 19, 2011







Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance:  Liz Morgan, Betsy Wells, Marlene Sirianno, Marcia Carlson,, Ted  Farnham, Matt Allen, Tracey Barron, Sarah Drake, Dan Barron, Blake Davis, Ivan Zweig, Chuck Stuart, Greg Noon, Russ Bell, Joe Hirliman, Kathy Epp, John Mayes, David Dix, Mary Jo Dix, Lisa Bird, Henry Tomassi, John Dykstra, Ivan Zweig, John Ditcher, Kevin Colley, Mark Taylor, Amanda McGinty

I.
CALL TO ORDER

President called meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. 

II.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

Registrar’s Report

     Registrar requested that guidelines be put in place for timely submissions of rosters and USA Hockey bar codes to her.  Late submissions put undue pressure on her when faced with important deadlines for completing rosters.  All rosters must be submitted by Tracey to the league and cannot be done directly by teams.  She needs information in a timely manner to do her job.  
VP House Report
     Betsy reported that she and Tom McFall went up to Buffalo in December for a ADM (American Development Model) clinic.  The clinic focused on philosophy with an emphasis on  learning skills and having fun.  Cross-ice is for 8 and under.  USA hockey is strongly suggesting that associations use it as a guideline.  Betsy understands that all Western New York associations are going to be mandated for 6U and 8U to use ADM by the end of 2012.  If we don’t declare our cross-ice program we could lose critical funding.  

    Liz reported that Mike Ackerman will be coming to our rink on February 18th to conduct an ADM cross-ice show.  Coaches should raise concerns they have about the program with Mike.  All Mite, Squirt, House and beginner coaches must attend this presentation.  Betsey will send out an e-mail to them asking for RSVP’s.  Our association has invited Olean and Fredonia to attend as well.  The program will begin at 6:00 p.m..  There is necessary equipment to be purchased to implement the ADM program and Liz was told if the organization implements the program early on, we may be eligible for funds from USA Hockey or New York State to help defray the costs of the equipment. 

President’s Report

Liz Morgan reported that by e-mail dated January 18, 2011, she issued the following  directives to all coaches, managers and board members:


1.  CCYHA bylaws caution all members against behaving in ways detrimental to the association at the risk of disciplinary action.  Engaging in acrimonious debate or discussion on FACEBOOK concerning CCYHA policies, team issues, and or members may be considered detrimental to the association.  All team information will be communicated by e-mail and important documents must be copied to the president.


2.  If Liz reaches out to a coach or manager, she must receive a response by phone or email within 48 hours.  There has been a significant lack of communication which makes it difficult to fulfil her obligations as a president.


3.  Every manager will keep a log of alternate player requests in their team binder and will send her a monthly summary of those requests and actual playing time.  Requests for an alternate to play up will be communicated and approved between the head coaches and will be copied to Liz.


4.  Every team will send a representative to every monthly board meeting or the board will assess fines to those teams not in attendance.  


5.  Any concerns brought to Liz by CCYHA members will remain confidential.  Complaints or questions need to be brought to her by the parties directly affected and remain within team frameworks.


These directives come as a result of incidents which occurred over the past weekend between CCYHA teams involved in a tournament in Pittsburgh.  The incidents which occurred  reflect poorly on our association and resulted from poor communication.  Implementation of the above directives should eliminate and/or significantly curtail such problems.

         The ACE coordinator position will be open this year.  If we do not have an Ace coordinator our USA Hockey Sanction will be pulled.  Anyone interested should contact Liz or any board member.  This is an important position and we would like a coach to apply for the position.


Our association won the bid for U18 states which will take place over the weekend of March 23rd.  Liz will be out of the country and Marcia Carlson is the chairperson.  Marcia will need assistance and Liz is requesting volunteers to help Marcia.  


VP Travel Report 


Ted Farnham reported that USA Hockey is discussing non-checking for the Pee Wee level.  The proposal has passed one committee in USA Hockey and is being submitted to the Board.  By next year checking could be eliminated for Pee Wees and below.  As per an e-mail from WNY, tryouts for the  upcoming season cannot be held until after April 4th.   We anticipate having tryouts the first  week of April (after the 4th of April).  

     Senior night will be held on January 29, 2010.  We have 11 seniors, 4 from the SW/MG team  and 7 from the Jamestown team.   We will also be honoring Sadie Stuart, Garret Jones and Steve Frangione.  High School playoffs this year will take place over the weekend of February 19th which is our Mid-Winter Classic tournament weekend.  Sw/MG is ranked 4th and Jamestown will finish 3rd.  High school states will be held here and Large school states will be held at Riverside.  


     The Pee Wee team and Bantam TB team have a chance at going to states.  If they do, each team will be required to pay their own entry fees.  States entry fees are no longer paid for by the Association.  


Treasurer’s Report

Sarah Drake  reported we in are a good financial position for this season and have a good start on next season.  There are still some outstanding house fees.  We have 11 families we are taking to small claims court for outstanding fees from last season.  We may need to require payment upfront before the season begins to avoid this problem in the future.  Any family having problems paying their ice fees needs to contact Sarah directly to work out payment.

III.
OLD BUSINESS

A.
ADM


(Discussed above in House report)

IV.
New Business


A.   Alternates (discussed in President’s report)


B.   Communications between Board members, coaches and managers

                      (discussed in President’s report)


C.   Rostering/registration guidelines (discussed in Registrar’s report)


D.  Try-outs

                  Marcia Carlson will check into available ice for the first week of April for tryouts.  Outstanding bills need to paid in full before a player can try out.  Registration for next season will take place on February 10, 2011, from 6-8 p.m. at the rink.  There will be a $100 deposit required.  Liz emphasized that if a player is not paid in full prior to tryouts, he/she will not be permitted to try out.  Liz also reminded all present  we cannot recruit players from other organizations and cautions anyone from approaching players from other organizations.  Every player trying out must be at every tryout session for their level.  There will be no exceptions.  If a player is injured, they must present a doctor’s excuse.


E.  Coaching Applications

                  We will post registration notice for next season on the website along with a call for coaching applications.  It was suggested we have a committee formed to meet with prospective 

coaches and make recommendations to the board.  Liz has contacted the current coaches and the majority of coaches would like to continue to coach


F. Open Discussion


Parents of a squirt player voiced their concern about a CCYHA coach reprimanding their son.  The coach was not their son’s coach which was even more  upsetting to them.  Their son is a squirt player.  The coach at issue  was their son’s former coach earlier in the season.    They stated this occurred on October 18, 2010, in the lobby of JSBIA. On that day the team their son  formerly on played the team their son is presently on.    They stated the coach approached their son, took his stick and held it across their son’s neck and reprimanded him for cross checking.  They acknowledged they have had no further incidents with this coach since the October 18th incident.  They would like the coach to apologize to their son.  An individual and relative of the coach at issue  spoke up who was present in the lobby on October 18, 2010 during the alleged incident and stated everyone was laughing and joking about it she stated she disagreed with the way the incident was portrayed by the parents.  Another individual whose son is on the coach at issue’s team spoke in favor of the coach.  The President thanked the parents for bringing their concerns to the Board.

VI.
Comments & Discussion & Questions


None

VII.
Adjournment

Motion made by Marlene Sirianno to go into executive session, seconded by Marcia Carlson.  Board went into executive session at 8:45 p.m.  Board reported back from executive session at 9:30 p.m.  Board took the following action: Coach at issue will be monitored for 4 weeks and reeducated.  The next board meeting will take place on February 9, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the rink.


Motion to adjourn by Joe Hirliman and seconded by Ted Farnham.  Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary
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Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association







Board Meeting - February 9, 2011







Jamestown Savings Bank Ice Arena

Attendance:    Liz Morgan, Matt Allen, Greg Noon, Betsy Wells, Ted Farnham, Marcia Carlson, Tracey Barron, Joe Hirliman, Russ Bell, Marlene Sirianno, Brooke Colley, Julie Covert                    

I.
CALL TO ORDER


The President called the meeting called to order at 6:45 p.m.

II.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Minutes of the Board meeting held on January 19, 2011, were distributed.  Motion made by Ted Farnham to accept the minutes and seconded by Tracey Barron.  Minutes were approved. 

III.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND STANDING COMMITTEES


President’s Report

Liz reported an incident whereby a Pennsylvania youth hockey association sent a letter to a member of our board seeking players to tryout for a AAA spring hockey league.  Liz consulted with Janice Cavaretta  about this letter and Janice consulted with  Dave Braunstein.  Dave Braunstein indicated this would be a clear violation of the West Section’s prohibition for soliciting players or organizing combined skating sessions with players from other associations prior to Nationals.   Liz asked each board member to review the letter from the Pennsylvania association as an example of what not to do.  She also reminded board members that she needs to be copied on any correspondence with other organizations or individuals outside of the association.    


Liz also reported that she attended the WHYAHL monthly meeting on February 8, 2011, at which time the association voted to amend the league rule with respect to players shaking hands.  The league voted for the shaking of hands at the beginning of games only.  It will now be  strictly prohibited for teams to shake hands after  a game and doing so would result in a $250 fine per team and a game suspension for each coach.  Betsey Wells suggested we send a letter to our local referee association informing them of the rule.  Another much discussed issue at the WHYAHL monthly meeting was cyber bullying.  Liz  warned coaches, managers and players from posting anything on facebook that reflects poorly on our association or members of our association and stated it will not be tolerated by the association.  An informative website on dealing with cyber bullying is www.netsmartz.org.  USA hockey will be coming out with some general guidelines on handling this issue.  


As to the future of the Mite travel,  Liz reported that at the WHYAHL meeting on February 8, 2011, the league voted to eliminate from WNYAHL a Mite minor division for the 2011-2012 season.  WNYAHL will have a Mite Major Division full ice (2003 birth year children) as for the 2011-2012 season only.  After the 2011-2012 season, WNYAHL will eliminate all Mite competitive divisions.   


The U18 State tournament will be at our rink the weekend of March 18-20.  Liz will be out of the country and Marcia will be charge.   Marcia cannot be expected to do all the work by herself so Liz is going to meet with the parents about assisting with the tournament.  There will be a three referee system which will cost $120/game.  Score sheet and clock volunteers will need to be well versed in Score sheet and clock.     She wants the most experienced people.  It starts on a Friday at 6:00 a.m. and goes until 7:00 p.m.  It’s only on the one rink so she would appreciate it if people would volunteer for the games on   Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  


Liz reported she has been notified by WNYAHL that one Bantam player in our association has violated the aggressive play policy.  He must sit a one game suspension and will be called up for a hearing.  Liz must submit all scoresheets for the games the player has participated in.  


VP of Travel Report

Tryouts for the 2011-2012 season will take place the first week of April and Marcia will be arranging for tryout ice.  We will be holding skate and shoots prior to tryouts.  Players from other organizations will not be permitted to participate in our skate and shoots.  If a player played for CCYHA in the 2010-2011 season, they may participate.  Any applications from players to tryout up a level will need to be submitted to the Board on or before March 14th as well as coaching applications.  Marlene will post this on the website.  Ted proposed a coaching committee will be established to interview coaches and make recommendations to the board.  

As for States and Play offs, Pee Wees should be going to the play-offs.  Last year parents paid for the play off games.  Each team is responsible for their own fees for states and playoffs.  Liz believes the association will be billed so each team will need to reimburse the association.  Playoffs will cost $225 for Mites and Squirts per game.  Teams should go ahead and start collecting funds from parents.    Bantams and Pee Wees will pay $250 per game for playoff games.  Bantams still have an opportunity to make states.    

  As for High School, the association needs to get an ice bill to WNYHSCHL.  For every home game we get reimbursed from WHYHSCL.  The treasurer indicated she has not yet received a December ice bill from the rink.   Every team got a memo about penalties.  Each high school team received a memo from the league concerning penalties.  For SW/MG, the team played 16 games and had  177 minutes in penalties which was less than six  penalties a game. Jamestown is seeded 3rd for playoffs.  Jamestown has players that are ineligible to participate because they haven’t played enough games.  To play in the playoffs a player needs 11 out of 17 games;  to go to states a player needs  9 games.  Super Sunday will be held February 27, 2011.    For anyone who has a senior player, there is a Bob Allen Scholarship, information is posted on the New York State website.  To apply for the scholarship players must write an essay on “What hockey meant to me.”   It’s due the first of April.


VP of House

Betsey said she has had inquiries from parents about the status of squirts next year and she has highly encouraged parents to attend the meeting on February 18th.  Betsy reports that the American Development  model as far as practices  works great.   The kids love the 5 stations out on the ice.  The big issue is what to do with kids moving up to Squirts. 


Treasurer’s Report

There was no Treasurer’s report except the treasurer indicated we have been successful with our small claims and six of eight families we brought to Small Claims Court have paid.  There are three cases on the docket for April.   


Registrar’s Report

There was no registrar’s report

IV.
OTHER BUSINESS


A.  Mid-Winter Classic tournament: Russ Bell reminded everyone of the chance to pre-order t-shirts and sweatshirts for the tournament will a $3 savings per item.  Tournament plans are going smoothly. We have approximately 35 teams in the tournament. 


B.  Pictures: Matt Allen indicated there have been some complaints about pictures so he will send an e-mail out to managers to send to their parents for parents to get back to him about specific complaints. 


C.  Coaching Applications: Coaching applications must be in to the Board on or before March 14.  The Board will hold a special meeting on March 30th at 7:00 p.m. to vote on coaches.

III.
Adjournment

Russ Bell moved to adjourn at 8:12 p.m., seconded by Greg Noon.  Next regularly scheduled board meeting will take place on March 16th at 6:30 p.m.  Meeting was adjourned to executive session.  

Board returned from executive session, Liz Morgan reported she has appointed Mark Taylor as ACE Coordinator as John Melcher has resigned.   The Board voted for the coaching committee to recommend at least two coaches per level to the Board to vote on at the meeting on March 30th.

Motion to adjourn at 9:40 by Ted Farnham, seconded by Marcia Carlson
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Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association







Board Meeting -March 16, 2011







Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance:  Betsy Wells, Marlene Sirianno, Marcia Carlson,, Ted  Farnham, Matt Allen, Tracey Barron, Sarah Drake, Blake Davis, Ivan Zweig, Mark Taylor, Joe Gerace, Joe Hirliman, John Dykstra,  Greg Noon, and Russ Bell 

I.
CALL TO ORDER

Vice President called meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. 

II.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

A.
President’s Report - none


B.
VP of Travel Report


Ted Farnham reported he attended the league meeting in Buffalo the prior evening.  Current coaches must take the module for the team they will coach before December 31, 2011.  USA Hockey now requires the module be taken every year for level 1 or 2.  It’s $10 per module.  Janice Cavaretta reported that she had 250 scoresheets with misconducts, not including midgets and several are for younger age players.  She reported that if a player is injured and a misconduct is called, the player receiving the misconduct will be called up for a hearing.  Ted reported Monroe County used to be a “C” center but is now approved as a “B” center.


The most significant information Ted received at the League meeting was the change in the Mite program.  The league voted to allow only 2003 birth year players to play on Travel Mite teams.  This creates a significant problem for our association.  Our option is to go independent and that would require a very aggressive manager to schedule games.  Janice said she will not stamp a Mite roster with 2004 or 2005 birth year players on the roster.


Ted reported on the results of the High School State Tournament held at our rink.  Southwester/Maple Grove finished 3rd overall.  Jamestown finished 2nd overall.  The tournament went very well.  It was also reported that our Pee Wee team had an excellent end to the season by winning  the league championship  by beating Wheatfield and Wheatfield went into the championship with a 16-0 record.  


C. VP of House Report


The house season ended March 7th.  A mix of players went to Cleveland for a tournament.  They lost but had a great time.  The house banquet is in the works.  There are several questions on what to do about the players moving up to squirts.  Betsey reported that for development we combined Mites and Squirts.  We have done this because we didn’t have enough squirts to have a separate squirt team.  The big question is where these players will be able to play next season.  Mites will still follow the ADM model.  There is a proposal to put together a Squirt MOHL team.


D.
Treasurer’s Report


We still are owed about $20,000 in ice fees. All in all we are going to come out better this year than last year.  Fees will probably be about the same provided ice fees do not go up again.  They are currently $155/hour.


E.
Registrar’s Report


Starting April 1st players may renew/register with USA Hockey for the upcoming season

IV.
New Business


A.
U18 states - Everything has gone well in the planning process.  


B.
Number of teams for 2011-2012 - Due to the league change with respect to the Mite Division, we cannot at this time determine what we will be doing next season with Mites and Squirts.  There will be one Pee Wee team.  We should have enough players for two bantam teams.  The Bantam coaches met and discussed one minor non-tournament bound team coached by Jim Elia and one tournament bound mixed team coached by Chuck Carlson.  There will be one U16 team and one U18 team


C.
Requests to try out a level above age appropriate level - Marcia Carlson moved to approve all requests to tryout at a level above age appropriate level, seconded by Greg Noon. Approved.


D.
Status of Coaching Applications - Members of the board were not able to get together to review coaching applications as of yet so the board will determine coaches at the special  meeting on March 30th.


E.
Tryouts - There will be only one night of tryouts for Bantam level.  Other levels will have two nights.   Every player must try out unless excused by the Board for medical reasons or preplanned family vacation.  

V.
Comments & Discussions


A parent requested that the Association write a letter to the league rejecting the ruling to eliminate Mite travel for players with birth years 2004 and later. 


The annual meeting will take place on April 27, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.  Positions up for election are VP of Travel, Coaches Coordinator and Secretary.  Marlene will post notice of annual meeting and call for nominations for open positions

VI.
Adjournment


Motion made by Marcia Carlson to adjourn.   Seconded by Sarah Drake.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary


.
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Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association







Annual Meeting -April 30, 2011







Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance: 

I.
CALL TO ORDER

Vice President called meeting to order at 6:39 p.m. 

II.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Minutes of the Board meeting held on March 16, 2011, were distributed.  Motion made by Ted Farnham to accept the minutes and seconded by Marcia Carlson.  Minutes were approved

II.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

A.
President’s Report - Western New York is mandating the elimination of MITE travel after this season.  Players with birth years 2004 and under are required to play ADM.  We have a waiver for one year for two players to play on a squirt MOHL team.  For the upcoming season Jeremy Hirliman will coach the squirt MOHL team and Blake Davis will coach the squirt mixed team.  Liz wants the board to start thinking about financial remuneration for board members and coaching discounts.  Liz will be  proposing that any coaching discounts will not apply until a substantial portion of the bill is paid.  In other words if coaches’ bills are not timely paid, they will lose the discount.  Liz also proposed that if a coach should volunteer to coach a second team for which they have no child playing on, the coach should be given a waive of ice fees for one child.  



There have been reports of players on the ice during practice time of teams for which they are not rostered.  This will not be permitted.  Liz proposed an amendment to the bylaws such that during practice times, only rostered players for that team may be on the ice and/or any high school players who are USA Hockey registered and have been chosen by coaches to assist with the younger players.  Marlene moved to approve the proposal, seconded by Sarah Drake.  Unanimously approved.



Liz proposed that bills for the upcoming season require one-third to be paid by August 1; one-third to be paid by November 1 and one-third to be paid by February 1.  Sarah Drake moved to approve the proposal and Marcia seconded.  Unanimously approved.  



Liz is concerned about compliance with USA Hockey mandates, particularly those requirements that must be enforced by coaches, such as the requirement of always have a screened adult in the locker room.  If she finds out players are left in the locker room without a screened adult, coaches responsible will be suspended.  



Liz suggested that if anyone is interested in running for president next year when her term is up, she/he should consider shadowing her this year to become familiar with the President’s responsibilities.  



Liz will be bidding again for the state tournament for U16 and U18.  Western New York has already chosen it’s rinks for high school states.  



Liz is requesting a volunteer(s) to go down and clean up the cage.  There are several items in there that can simply be given away.  Also, she has authorized Tom McFall to purchase skates for the Tim Bits.


B.
VP of Travel Report



Ted had an opportunity to observe the recent Mini-mite tournament at the rink which followed ADM.  He felt ADM will work well for the players.  Western New York High School structure has changed.  There will no longer be three organizations.  Western New York will head up the program with 27 teams in the league for next year and they will all answer to Western York.  There will be 16 games, eight home and eight away.  Ted requested the Pee Wee roster be listed on the website since it was not yet done.  He will be looking into an Applebee’s breakfast for a fundraiser.  


C. 
VP of House Report



The house Banquest went well.  No other report


D.
Treasurer’s Report



Our fiscal year ends June 30th and she will have more to report at that time.  She suspects fees will be going down for the upcoming season since we raised a significant amount of money last season and the team sizes have increased.


E.
Registrar’s Report



No report given.

IV.
New Business


A.
Election of Officers: The following officers were elected for two-year terms effective July 1, 2011 through June 31, 2013:



Vice President of Travel:
Ted Farnham



Coaching Coordinator:
Mark Taylor



Secretary:


Marlene Sirianno



Matt Allen is resigning as a Director at Large and the President appointed, Jeremy Hirliman as a Director At Large in charge of ADM development and off ice clinics which was unanimously approved.

VI.
Adjournment

 
Motion to adjourn made by Marlene Sirianno, seconded by Greg Noon.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary

Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association

Annual Meeting -April 30, 2011

Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance: Sarah Drake, Greg Noon, Ted Farnham, Liz Morgan, Joe Hirliman, Russ Bell, Marcia Carlson, Chip Nelson, Tom McFall, BetsyWells, Kim Spillane, Mr. Schreckengost, Marlene Sirianno

I. CALL TO ORDER

Vice President called meeting to order at 6:39 p.m.

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the Board meeting held on March 16, 2011, were distributed. Motion made by Ted Farnham to accept the minutes and seconded by Marcia Carlson. Minutes were approved

II. REPORTS OF OFFICERS

A. President’s Report - Western New York is mandating the elimination of MITE travel after this

season. Players with birth years 2004 and under are required to play ADM. We have a waiver for one year for two players to play on a squirt MOHL team. For the upcoming season Jeremy Hirliman will coach the squirt MOHL team and Blake Davis will coach the squirt mixed team. Liz wants the board to start thinking about financial remuneration for board members and coaching discounts. Liz will be proposing that any coaching discounts will not apply until a substantial portion of the bill is paid. In other words if coaches’ bills are not timely paid, they will lose the discount. Liz also proposed that if a coach should volunteer to coach a second team for which they have no child playing on, the coach should be given a waive of ice fees for one child.

There have been reports of players on the ice during practice time of teams for which they are not

rostered. This will not be permitted. Liz proposed an amendment to the bylaws such that during practice times, only rostered players for that team may be on the ice and/or any high school players who are USA Hockey registered and have been chosen by coaches to assist with the younger players. Marlene moved to approve the proposal, seconded by Sarah Drake. Unanimously approved. Liz proposed that bills for the upcoming season require one-third to be paid by August 1; one-third to be paid by November 1 and one-third to be paid by February 1. Sarah Drake moved to approve the proposal and Marcia seconded. Unanimously approved.

Liz is concerned about compliance with USA Hockey mandates, particularly those requirements

that must be enforced by coaches, such as the requirement of always have a screened adult in the locker room. If she finds out players are left in the locker room without a screened adult, coaches responsible will be suspended. Liz suggested that if anyone is interested in running for president next year when her term is up, she/he should consider shadowing her this year to become familiar with the President’s responsibilities. Liz will be bidding again for the state tournament for U16 and U18. Western New York has already chosen it’s rinks for high school states. Liz is requesting a volunteer(s) to go down and clean up the cage. There are several items in there that can simply be given away. Also, she has authorized Tom McFall to purchase skates for the Tim Bits.

B. VP of Travel Report

Ted had an opportunity to observe the recent Mini-mite tournament at the rink which followed

ADM. He felt ADM will work well for the players. Western New York High School structure has changed. There will no longer be three organizations. Western New York will head up the program with 27 teams in the league for next year and they will all answer to Western York. There will be 16 games, eight home and eight away. Ted requested the Pee Wee roster be listed on the website since it was not yet done. He will be looking into an Applebee’s breakfast for a fundraiser.

C. VP of House Report

The house Banquest went well. No other report

D. Treasurer’s Report

Our fiscal year ends June 30th and she will have more to report at that time. She suspects fees

will be going down for the upcoming season since we raised a significant amount of money last season and the team sizes have increased.

E. Registrar’s Report

No report given.

IV. New Business

A. Election of Officers: The following officers were elected for two-year terms effective July 1,

2011 through June 31, 2013:

Vice President of Travel: Ted Farnham

Coaching Coordinator: Mark Taylor

Secretary: Marlene Sirianno

Matt Allen is resigning as a Director at Large and the President appointed, Jeremy Hirliman as a

Director At Large in charge of ADM development and off ice clinics which was unanimously approved.

VI. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn made by Marlene Sirianno, seconded by Greg Noon. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary

.
Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association

Board Meeting - June 15, 2011

Jamestown Savings Bank Ice Arena

Attendance: Russ Bell, Sarah Drake, Joe Hirliman, Marlene Sirianno, Marcia Carlson, Ted

Farnham, Greg Noon, BetseyWells, Tom McFall.

I. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by the President at 6:30 p.m.

III. REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND STANDING COMMITTEES

President’s Report

There are several changes to the coaching requirements starting this year effective

September 1, 2011. Every coach must attend a required certification clinic. A coach can only

attend one clinic per season. In addition, every coach must complete the online age-specific

module for the age level of play he/she is coaching. These must be completed by December 31st

of the current year. Level one and two certifications are good for one year. The new standards

have the Level 3 certification valid for two seasons. Levels four and five do not need to attend a

yearly coaching clinic but they do need to do complete the module. The modules will cost $10

and close out on December 31st. The requirements are all laid out on the USA Hockey

website. It is important all our coaches understand the requirements and comply with them.

Liz reported she would like to recompense coaches for volunteering their time by providing

discounted ice fees. Liz suggested we establish a subfinance committee to make recommendations on issues such as recompense for coaching As for any new players not on prior CCYHA rosters, Janice Cavaretta will need to approve their birth certificates. Liz suggested we do billboard advertising this year to recruit new young players. LaMar group sent her a proposal for signs which was at a cost much less than she anticipated. She would like the billboards up in August and September and would like to target ages 6-9. This year “Try Hockey for free” day will be on November 5, 2011. Liz submitted the application for One Goal and ADM for matching funds for equipment. USA Hockey gave Western New York $26,000 for this purpose and she is trying to tap into those funds. There was a discussion about equipment needs for the upcoming year. Liz appointed Joe Hirliman as the point person for equipment requests. In addition she requested Joe go through the cage and inventory what we have and discard what we do not need or use.

VP Of Travel

Ted reports that the structure of the Western New York High School program has

changed entirely. Essentially, three organizations have merged into one organization. Akron

has now joined Western New York. There will be 28 varsity teams and 19 JV teams. JV periods

will be 13-13-15. Varsity will be 17-17-17. There will be a two man referee system. Penalties

will be, 3 games for fighting. If a coach gets 15 penalties in a game, twice in the season, the

coach will be removed for the remainder of the season. USA Hockey voted not to have 8th

graders play on JV or Varisty.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer submitted her report with recommended fees for the various levels. These

fees are based on the surplus we have and essentially give back to the association by lowering

ice fees but we need to make sure we reserve enough funds for various uses such as ADM

equipment, advertising, etc.. Sarah also requested board members with known expenses e-mail

her with estimates of those expenses so that she can figure them into the projected budget.

VP House

Betsey reported that her and Tom McFall attended a meeting earlier in the month

regarding ADM. Tom McFall will be handling U6 and the Mites will now be U9. Any

requests to for an exception from the ADM requirement must be put in writing and sent to the

state committee. During the VP of House report Tom McFall expressed a concern about having

enough coaches. He would like to see some of the midgets helping out. The squirt coaches

have all volunteered to help with the ADM group so they hope to schedule their practices

back-to-back with ADM groups. Tom also suggested making contact with Olean, Fredonia,

and Meadville to try and establish some travel for the U9's.

Registrar’s Report

No report

IV. OLD BUSINESS

Liz again reiterated the importance of any prospective new President to shadow her for

the remainder of her term to learn the ropes. The golf committee reported that the golf

tournament is set for August 20, 2011 at Jackson Valley country club. Russ Bell reported that

the Winter Classic will take place over the weekend of February 17th and 18th, 2012.

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Ted Farnham to Adjourn, seconded by Marcia Carlson. Meeting adjourned at

8:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary
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Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association







Board Meeting -August 15, 2011







Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance:  Liz Morgan, Ted Farnham, Marlene Sirianno, Tracey Barron, Sarah Drake, Mark Taylor, Tom McFall, Marcia Carlson, Jeremy Hirliman, Russ Bell, Joe Hirliman

I.
CALL TO ORDER

President called meeting to order at 5:35 p.m. 

II.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

President’s Report

Midget scheduling will take place in Buffalo on Wednesday, August 17th.  Liz reported she will be attending the Western New York meeting this week and a USA hockey representative will be there to discuss new USA hockey mandates.  On August 31st there will a mandatory coaches meeting and a mandatory managers meetings for all coaches and managers of CCYHA.  Liz would like to take care of necessary screenings that evening.  With the new coaching requirements Liz proposed that CCYHA gives coaches some sort of stipend or travel reimbursement if it is necessary to travel to a coaching clinic to fulfil necessary requirements.  Liz is still requesting that anyone interested in running for President upon the completion of her term should begin to shadow her to learn what is involved in the position.  


VP Travel Report

Ted attended the Western New York high school meeting and has obtained a tentative high school schedule.  Jamestown High School states will be held the 1st weekend of March.  Small school states will be held in Long Island.  Western New York league has 28 teams.  New High School bylaws came out this year.  It is no longer necessary for our families to work the away games for high school games but we also will not share in those proceeds from away games.  High School is now AAU and it will be necessary to provide the managers with copies of the actual AAU cards not just the AAU registration numbers. Ted also reported that Bantam level and higher will now have a tag up rule for boys and girls.  


Registrar’s Report - None

Treasurer’s Report - None
VP House Report - None

III.
OLD BUSINESS

A. Beginners - Tom McFall reported that he is working on registration for the beginner program.  He is leaning towards registration on September 23rd and October 7th.  

IV.
NEW BUSINESS

A.
990 form - The 990 form was previously distributed by the Treasurer to all Board Members.  990 Form was unanimously approved by the Board


B.
Mandatory Fundraiser - The Board approved a mandatory fundraiser for all CCYHA participants which will be the daily number lottery tickets.  Ted Farnham will order the tickets and Sarah Drake will keep the spreadsheet and be in charge of issues winning checks.  
V.
Comments & Discussion & Questions


None

VI.
Adjournment

Motion made by Russ Bell  to adjourn, seconded by Ted Farnham.   Meeting adjourned

at 6:44 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Sirianno, Secretary


.

Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association

Board Meeting -September 20, 2011

Jamestown Savings Bank ice Arena

Attendance: Liz Morgan, Marlene Sirianno, Sarah Drake, Marcia Carlson, Russ Bell, Joe

Hirliman, Greg Noon, Jim Cirbus, Jamie MacCullum, Jodi Peterson and Dan Brunenvaus.

I. CALL TO ORDER

President called meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

II. REPORTS OF OFFICERS

President’s Report

There will be two Level 4 coaching clinics offered before 12/31/11, one in Binghamton

and one in Long Island. Coaches can register online. There are 75 slots available for each

clinic and once a coach registers, they are locked into that particular clinic. The board will need

to consider some financial reimbursement for the coaches who need to travel to complete Level

4. We have had to spend approximately $4,000 for ADM equipment, etc. Thus, it is absolutely

crucial that every association member participate in the lottery ticket fundraiser and turn in their

money. Liz presented a gift card to Joe Hirliman for $2,000 to use for association equipment

needs that was received from Pure Hockey for circulating e-mails. There was recently an issue

with a player from an opposing team at our rink who was ejected from the game but refused to

leave the rink. It is the responsibility of the team manager to make sure that Western New York

rules are followed. .

VP Travel Report - No report

Registrar’s Report - No Report

Treasurer’s Report - No report

VP House Report - No report

III. OLD BUSINESS

None

IV. NEW BUSINESS

A. Photographer - Joe Hirliman reports that the new photographer for the association will be Scott Regal.

B. Player numbers - There was a discussion about conflicts with player numbers. If

two players on the same team have the same number, the senior player on the team can keep the

number. The senior tenured travel player gets precedence.

C. House Select Team: Jim Cirbus approached the board requesting approval of a

house select team for the squirt age group. There are several families that don’t want to be

committed to a travel schedule but just want to play in 2-3 tournaments. The team would consist

of 15-16 players, most of them are nine year olds. Greg Noon asked that there be a contingency

that a representative from that team be at every board meeting. Marcia Carlson moved to

approve the request with the contingency that a representative from that team must be present at

the board meetings, seconded by Russ Bell. Present Members of the board voted, unanimously

approved.

VI. Adjournment

Motion made by Russ Bell to adjourn, seconded by Greg Noon. Meeting adjourned

at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Sirianno, Secretary

.
Chautauqua County Youth Hockey Association

Board Meeting - October 19, 2011

Jamestown Savings Bank Ice Arena

Attendance: Marlene Sirianno, Theodore Farnham, Greg Noon, Marcia Carlson, Tracey Barron, Jeremy Hirliman, Joe Hirliman, Russ Bell, Liz Morgan, BetsyWells, Joe Gerace and Sarah Drake

I. CALL TO ORDER

The President called the meeting called to order at 6:35 p.m.

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the Board meeting held on September 20, 2011, were distributed. Motion made by Tracey

Barron to accept the minutes and seconded byMarcia Carlson. Minutes were approved.

III. REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND STANDING COMMITTEES

President’s Report

The president reported the association is in need of team sponsors. She agreed to contact potential

sponsors. If we have enough interest for a JV team we will need a major sponsor to help reduce the cost of ice fees for players. As to the new coaching requirements, there are presently two CCYHA coaches signed up for the level 4 clinic in Binghamton. If coaches agree to attend the Binghamton clinic, the association will assist with costs and expenses. If a clinic is later offered at a closer location and additional coaches sign up, the association will not assist with the costs. The reason being, we need the coaches committed at this time so we know where we stand with level 4 coaches. As to the incident involving the Midget U16 team and Batavia, Liz was informed that there was disciplinary action taken against a Batavia player, the specifics of which are confidential.

VP of Travel Report

The Midget 18U team is playing well. No report on other travel teams. The younger players have

purchased new uniforms. As to High School, Ted reported that managers books have to be turned in by the end of the month. Southwestern/Maple Grove has a 25 game schedule with 11 home games. There are 16 teams in Western New York league and six in the lakeshore league.

VP of House

The house program started on October 3, 2011. There are 27-29 players. Jeremy Hirliman is running

the program. 

Treasurer’s Report

We have $55,000 in our account but the September ice bill was $14,000. Last year we raised $22,000

in Fundraising, this included $5,000 on the sale of World Junior raffle tickets, tag days of $1,600, Mid-winter classic and golf tournament. Sarah reported she is in the process of calculating high school and JV fees. If midget fees have not been paid, players will not be permitted to be rostered on high school.

Registrar’s Report 

None

IV. OTHER BUSINESS

Joe Gerace requested permission from the Board to allow Elizabeth Gerace the opportunity to practice

with the high school team and the JV team. The Board approved the request upon approval of the

individual coaches and so long as she pays for the ice time. It was proposed that if she is not rostered

on the team and paying the full fee that she pay $300 to practice with the team. Motion to approve by

Marlene Sirianno and seconded by Joe Hirliman.

III. Adjournment

Marlene Sirianno moved to adjourn at 8:30 p.m., seconded by Greg Noon. Next regularly scheduled

board meeting will take place on November 16th at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Sirianno

Secretary
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